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Scout is busy working on UMCs’ Cao 
 

Date 11-6-2021 

 

 

By engaging an independent scout with extensive experience in negotiating cao’s, the NFU and the 

unions are continuing their exploration of what possibilities there are to conclude a cao that is 

acceptable to all parties.  

 

We promised to keep you regularly updated about the cao. But to give the scout the room to do his 

job, and to avoid influencing the process in any way, we shall not be providing any interim updates 

about its progress. As soon as we and the unions and in consultation with the scout feel that there is 

information that could be shared, we shall of course do so as quickly as possible. 

 

 

Karen Kruijthof, director of Amsterdam UMC and cao-negotiator 

Gabriel Zwart, director of Maastricht UMC+ and cao-negotiator 
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